
The April issue of Hurst Green News will be published on 23 March 2024. 

Please send material for that issue by FRIDAY 8 MARCH 2024 to The Editor: hgncompiler@gmail.com. The Editor reserves the right to edit copy. 

The Hurst Green News is published by St John’s Parochial Church Council (Registered Charity 1133107) as a church and community newsletter. 

It is financed by advertisements and St John’s Parochial Church Council.
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LENTEN THOUGHTS
Lent means 'spring', but we usually associate 

this period with contemplation and penitential 

preparation for baptism into new life, by way of 

self-denial during the annual journey of 

remembrance towards the passion and death of 

Christ on the cross. It begins with the time Jesus spent fasting in the wilderness, 

the 40 days between Ash Wednesday and Easter Day (not including Sundays, 

which were not fast days, so actually 46 days.)

We talk of giving up something for Lent: chocolate, alcohol, etc. as a token fast 

from temptation, but we could also treat this period as a time to prepare 

ourselves anew, to become changed, reborn, like the spring flowers pushing up 

through the soil, looking for light, which along with sunshine and rain, will fuel 

their growth and life cycle as they provide our delight in their beauty, and food for 

pollinators, before they return to the earth restored, to wait for the cycle to be 

repeated next year.

Similarly, we could explore a new skill or hobby, investigate a new walk, try a 

new recipe, sing a new song, cultivate a period of prayer or meditation, making 

time to rest and recuperate as we are refreshed for the year ahead, and in so 

doing, encounter God in a different way.

During this time, we celebrate Mothering Sunday on 10th March, when we 

remember and give thanks, not just for mothers, but for all those who have 

provided nurture during our lives. It is a joyous occasion at St John’s, when we 

distribute daffodil posies, and hopefully partake of some Simnel cake after the 

service!

Returning to our Lenten theme, let us not view this time as a dismal and gloomy 

journey, full of self-deprivation, important though that is, but rather as a time of 

exploration and growth when we can find new life, a new colour, new enthusiasm 

for all that Christ can offer, as we journey with Him towards His triumphant and 

eternal resurrection on Easter Day.

Shout for joy to the Lord, all the earth,

Worship the Lord with gladness,

Come before him with joyful songs.      Psalm 100

With every blessing and a prayer that you may find God is near during Lent. 

Hilary Dilnot, organist at St John’s.

HURST GREEN NEWS
HGN

Sunday 17 March 2024

Crafts – Coffee – Church band

Edenbridge and District Astronomers are a friendly group of 

amateur astronomers in the Edenbridge and Lingfield area. They have 

regular viewing sessions, talks, meetings and special events which have 

recently been held at Edenbridge Rugby Club.  

New members are always welcome and you can find out more about their 

events and the group at www.edenbridgeastro.org.uk.universe decides to 

Lent Mid Week Services at St John’s 
Wednesday 14 February – 20 March (6 weeks) 

at 12noon followed by a light lunch. 

There will be a collection for the

 Bishop’s Lent Appeal. 

We hope to see you there!

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING A SCHOOL GOVERNOR?
If you have any skills you think you could bring (e.g. finance), we would love to 

hear from you. You don’t need any special qualifications or experience and all

training is provided. Potential candidates will be interviewed here at our school. For more 

information, please contact the school office: office@hurstgreenschool.org or 01883 

712171. To find out more about our school, visit www.hurstgreenschool.org.

St John’s Church

MOTHERING SUNDAY SERVICE

10 March, 9.45am
St John’s Church, Church Way 

DOG FIRST AID 

TRAINING COURSE

Are you a dog owner, handler, trainer, 

walker, boarder, rescuer or groomer?

CPD accredited dog first aid certificate 

valid for 3 years.

Price: £59.50

Other venues/dates available

including online (Zoom).

SATURDAY 23 MARCH, 10AM-2PM

ST AGATHA’S HALL, RH8 9DU

www.dog-first-aid.com
E: Kathy.hobson@dog-first-aid.com   T: 07498 557064 

St John’s Church

CAFÉ CHURCH

Holy Week and Easter Services 

at St John's Church

24 March, Palm Sunday

8.30am: Holy Eucharist with palm crosses and 

reading of the Passion

9.45am: Parish Eucharist with palm crosses and 

reading of the Passion

27 March, Holy Wednesday

12 noon: Eucharist, followed by simple lunch of 

soup and rolls

28 March, Maundy Thursday

7.30pm: Eucharist followed by short vigil

29 March, Good Friday

9.30am: Good Friday Liturgy remembering Jesus' 

final hours on the cross

30 March, Holy Saturday/Easter Eve

7pm: Short Service of Night Prayer

31 March, Easter Day

6am: Sunrise Service on the Green

8.30am: Holy Eucharist

9.45am: All Age Eucharist

Sunday 17 March, 5pm – St John’s Church

Short reflective service of music and readings 

for Passiontide, with music led by the 

chamber choir, Levante.

MAKING ENERGY ADVICE WORK FOR ALL OF US.  Join a local Energy Advice

Focus group and share ideas to feed into a new Surrey County Council energy advice 

service for Surrey. You will receive a £50 voucher for your time. To register 

contact: cat@surreyclimate.org.uk. 

Monday 11 March, 6-8pm at Hurst Green Community Centre.



HURST GREEN & OXTED CHURCHES WELCOME YOU
At St John's Church there are services of Holy Communion on Sundays at 8.30am (said) at 9.45am (sung) and at 12.30pm on the 4th 

Wednesday each month, followed by lunch. The 9.45am service is available via Live Stream. The church is open every day from 

10am to 4pm. For updates and the latest information, please check websites below.

ST JOHN’S, HURST GREEN

Vicar: Reverend Sue Bosley, 07553 305087 

 Church Way, Hurst Green RH8 9EA

Assistant Priest: Mary Seller, 01883 715675

Southwark Pastoral Auxiliary:

 Monica Fenton, 01883 715769

Reader: Wendy Hewitt, 07789 680653

 www.stjohnshurstgreen.org.uk

HURST GREEN EVANGELICAL CHURCH

Pastor:               Keith Dickson, 01883 712 017

                          www.hurstgreen-fellowship.org

ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH OF OXTED & WARLINGHAM

All Saints' Church Chichele Road, Oxted, 01883 627 762

St Ambrose Church Warren Park, Warlingham

Parish Priest Fr Stephen, 01883 713776

 www.oxtedandwarlinghamparish.org

OXTED UNITED REFORMED CHURCH

The Church of the Peace of God

 21 Bluehouse Lane, Oxted, 01883 730 406

 oxtedurc@gmail.com

Church Administrator: 

 Claire Harris, 01883 730 406
 www.oxtedurc.org.uk

PARISH REGISTERS

Funerals
Our sympathy goes to all their 

relatives and friends

23 February: Diana Bush

St John’s Book of Remembrance

To have a name entered,

  Email: office@stjhurstgreen.co.uk

Come and join us for 

COFFEE and a CHAT

Fortnightly on Thursdays 

7th and 21st March 2024 

10.30am-12 noon

Need a lift? 

Ring Barbara on 01883 715636

St John’s Room, St John’s Church

KING’S CHURCH

 King’s Centre, 33 Amy Road, Oxted, Surrey RH8 0PW

Contact:               Simon Quincey, 01883 734 805, 

                          www.kingschurchforyou.org

Take two exotically-clad Wassail masters, a princess for the day, candle-lit drummers, and one of Limpsfield’s

stranger experiences was ready to start. And although the destination was the Limpsfield Community Orchard, 

Hurst Green folks were at the heart of the events, behind the scenes and others centre stage.  Shortly after dark, on 

Sunday 14 January, an excited crowd of about 200 gathered for initial refreshments in the Limpsfield Royal British 

Legion premises. A dozen members of the North Downs Drummers led the torch-lit procession across the Chart golf 

course, through the lantern-hung wood towards the distant bonfire. There we gathered for the ceremony around the 

splendid King tree, a noble Bramley cooking apple, festooned with bunting and coloured lights.

Wassail is a curious tradition that is intended to banish evil spirits and ensure a fruitful harvest in the coming 

autumn season. It was certainly conducted with great gusto in the Limpsfield Community Orchard. Our two local 

Wassail Masters, Stephen Rapoport and James Reeves who live in Hurst Green, led the proceedings. The Wassail Princess poured the 

libation in a beautifully turned wooden bowl at the root of the tree, while James and Stephen placed toast, salt and cider in the boughs, and 

bade the trees bear well and with fecundity. The assembled throng sang lustily, and with the aid of some vigorous drumming, a suitably 

raucous din was made on whistles, saucepans and sticks to frighten away any lurking ne’er-do-well spirits.

Stephen said, Wassail is essentially an opportunity for the community to celebrate and connect with Mother Earth, and to give thanks to 

nature for all the bounty that it offers us.  When hearty cheers had been given, mulled cider and apple juice were provided for all the

visitors, young and old alike, while the drummers continued their rousing entertainment. Thanks are due, in particular, to Carolle Stent for her 

indefatigable organisation, and to photographer, Bob Matthews, both of whom have strong Hurst Green ties. And the enthusiastic team 

which tends the orchard all year round also contains Hurst Green residents. If you haven’t been to the event previously, why not put a date in 

your diary now for the January 2025 Wassail? And before then, do pay a visit to the Community Orchard which is best accessed on the 

signed footpath winding through the ancient woodland off Grub Street.

Limpsfield Community Orchard’s funding comes mainly from the annual £10 donation given by the Friends of the Orchard. It is run entirely by 

volunteers and more are always welcome – visit http:/orchardlimpsfield.blogspot.co.uk. That will have details of forthcoming events which 

include the glorious blossom viewing in the spring, as well as a public tasting session in the autumn. Robin Masefield

Learn for fun, develop an interest, meet new friends, listen to interesting speakers, 

join outings and events, make best use of your spare time!! The U3A is a charity, 

run by volunteers.  Membership is just £20 per year (£35 per couple). We welcome 

you to join us on the first Wednesday of the month for coffee and chat at 10.30am and on the second 

Thursday of the month at our Open Meeting at 2pm both at Westerham Village Hall. We charge a 

nominal £2 per head for events to cover the cost of hiring the hall. There are lots of interest groups you 

can join from Archaeology to Yoga, full details of which are on our website: www.westerhamU3A.org, 

or call 01883 723207 for further information.

On March 14, Ian Currie will be talking to us about Gales, Greenhouses and Global Warming which 

promises to be appropriate for our present climate! Ian is a Fellow of the Royal Meteorological Society 

and can be heard regularly on BBC Radio Surrey and Sussex with forecasts for gardeners and 

growers, and for 18 years was a columnist for the national magazine Garden News. Stuart Robinson 

will be with us on April 11 to talk about Curiosities of the City of London, and on May 9, Ray Hale will 

be talking about the man who lived in Darwin’s shadow – Alfred Russel Wallace – who lived at the 

same time as Darwin and arrived at the Theory of Evolution independently, but his importance is now 

forgotten. Sarah Slater will make a welcome return after her talk on the scandals of the Royal Court 

and will doubtless have amusing information about Kirtles, Corsets and Curtains on June 13.

We also have two trips to invite you to join - a coach trip to Wales in April – contact

garyaz100@gmail.com and a visit to Brighton in May with an optional visit to the Pavilion – contact 

pabrook1@gmail.com. There is plenty to look forward to and we shall be delighted if you can join us.

If you see an Asian Hornet please report it 

as it can be dangerous, and it is an aggressive 

predator of native insects posing a significant 

threat to honey bees and other pollinators. Normally seen 

between April – November they can be identified by their 

yellow legs. If you think you have spotted one please take 

a photo and contact: alertnonnative@ceh.ac.uk or visit 

www.nonnativespecies.org/asianhornet for more info and 

to download a free app to make any sightings easier to 

report. Keith Masters, Westerham Beekeepers Association

Hurst Green Tennis Club 
have been able to offer free junior 

tennis lessons to children in Hurst 

Green as part of the LTA Youth Start 

Programme, free to local families. 

Initially this is for Years 1 - 3 but they 

hope to offer the Programme to other 

age groups later in the year.  You 

can read more about the Programme

that has been supported by 

Tandridge District Council at 

www.lta.org.uk/play/parents-

area/start/

The Programme has already started 

but if you would be interested in 

future sessions please email 

hurstgreentc@gmail.com, or call

Patrick on 07791 841 270.



1 March: Oxted Country Market, Friday mornings, 9.30-11.30am, Woodhouse Centre, Oxted

6 March: Yo Yo’s playgroup, Wednesdays in term time, St John’s Church, 9.15-11.15am.

6 March: Community Fridge, every Wednesday, St Agatha's Hall, 11.15am-12.30pm.

7 March: Hurst Green Community Hub, every Thursday, St Agatha's Hall, 1-3pm. 

Need a lift? Call Cerys Williams, 07855 987077.

11/25 March: Tandridge Club for the Visually Impaired, 2.30-4.30pm, 2nd and 4th Mondays of 

the month, St Agatha's Hall. Call for info and transport: Chair, Diana Drysdale, 01883 742708. 

13 March: Hurst Green Gardening Club, St Agatha's Hall, 7.45pm for 8pm start. Talk by Rory 

Dryburgh on Renovations – They never stop.

14 March: Pollards Oak WI, York Rooms, St John's Church, 7.45pm. Members Social.

Call: Jan Ward, 01883 712143.

18 March: ‘The Liberty Archives’, Tandridge Handicraft Society, Woodhouse Centre, Oxted, 

RH8 9HT. Every Monday, 1.30-4.30pm. Contact: Jenny Beal (Chairman) 01883 620730. 

Dates for your Diary March 2024 
St Agatha’s Hall 

To enquire about booking, contact the
 

Booking Administrator: 

aggieshall@gmail.com 

or complete the form on the website:

 stagathashall.weebly.com/ 

contact.html

Neighbour of the month for March goes to Tara Thomas. 

Tara has been involved in lots of youth projects over the years and is 

currently Group Leader at Mighty Oaks Youth Club at the Hurst Green 

Community Centre on Friday nights.  Thanks for all your hard work and 

everything you do!

If you would like to nominate someone for being a great 

neighbour/friend or have witnessed an act of kindness, 

please email us at: hgncompiler@gmail.com.

Surrey domestic abuse helpline

                                                  01483 776822

               9am to 9pm, 7 days a week

On 18th March 2024 the Tandridge Handicraft Society is hosting 

a talk with examples. “The Liberty Archives” will be presented by 

Karen Protheroe. Doors open 1:30, talk starts at 2pm. Visitors are 

welcome, £5 entry including tea and biscuits. The Society meet 

every Monday at the Woodhouse Centre, Hoskins Road car park, 

opposite Tandridge Leisure Centre, Oxted RH8 9HT (postcode for 

Sat Nav RH8 9JQ). Further details on our website at: 

www.tandridgehandicraftsociety.org.uk or contact Jenny Beal on 

01883 620730.

World Day of Prayer 2024 On Friday 1 March this 

year’s World Day of Prayer will be held with services at 

10am at the United Reformed Church in Oxted, and at 

7.30pm at St Peter’s Church, Limpsfield. The service 

was devised by the Christian women of Palestine before 

the current conflict began, and in which they speak of a 

people deeply rooted in the country, of rich heritage with 

the hope always to return to Palestine.

All are welcome – we hope to see you there.

A night of Honky Tonk, Country & Rock ‘n’ Roll
An evening of barnstorming, country style 

rock ‘n’ roll is coming to the Hurst Green 

Community Centre this April, as The 

Oxted Sessions welcomes Sara Petite 

from San Diego, California.

After a triumphant tour of the UK last 

summer – which included a headline slot 

at Maverick Festival in Suffolk – Sara 

returns to British shores this spring to play 

a string of full band shows. A winner of 

three San Diego Music Awards, Glide 

Magazine says of Sara: “She can get you to dance while 

delivering lyrics that reach right into your soul”.

Support comes from Wyatt Riot (aka former Oxted resident Steve 

Gamble) whose sound is influenced by early Americana, such as 

Hank Williams, Johnny Cash and Woody Guthrie.

Sara Petite and her band, with support from Wyatt Riot, are at the 

Hurst Green Community Centre on Friday 5th April.

Tickets – priced at £15 in advance (£18 on the door) – are 

available from wegottickets.com/oxtedsessions.

The Oxted Sessions is a series of live music events, featuring 

artists from around the world. Please search for ‘The Oxted 

Sessions’ on Facebook, Twitter or Instagram to stay up to date 

with all upcoming events.

Come and learn hand embroidery stitches with Jenny Beal.
No experience necessary, all levels catered for, just bring your 

scissors and your enthusiasm. All materials will be supplied to 

enable you to make an Easter card using several different 

embroidery stitches. Instructions will be given to complete 

your card after the course.

Saturday 9th March, 10am to 3pm, £45 per person.

Light refreshments will be available but please bring 

your own lunch. The workshop will be held at 

The Woodhouse Centre, Hoskins Road, Oxted RH8 9HT 

To book your place contact the Woodhouse Centre on 

01883 715189 or workshops@thewoodhousecentre.org.uk.

Are you thinking about schools for your child to start in 

September 2025?
Do you want your child’s first years at school to be memorable and 

exciting?

St Peter’s Church of England Infant School set in the beautiful 

countryside of Tandridge village.

Our school is a uniquely special place, where the sense of community, 

family and Christian values runs through everything we do. As a small 

school, we are uniquely placed to be able to meet the needs of every 

one of our children, which we do with a caring and supportive teaching 

team who are inspirational and provide a stimulating learning 

environment. Our varied and rich curriculum is thoughtfully designed to 

awaken each child’s imagination with work that is challenging and 

matched precisely to pupils’ varying needs. St Peter’s provides quality 

teaching to ensure all pupils are happy and develop strong academic 

and life skills. This is all delivered in a distinctively Christian way with 

attention to the strong British values that celebrates the individuality 

and differences of every child. Each pupil is encouraged to realise 

their maximum potential so that they leave the school confident in their 

ability to succeed in their next stages of life.  

Find out how our lovely school can meet your needs:

OPEN MORNINGS

Tues 24 September;  Wed 16 October; Wed 20 November

OPEN EVENINGS

Tues 15 October;  Tues 19 November

SCHOOL TOURS

Wed 3 July; Tues 3 December

We look forward to welcoming you soon.

For more information email info@stpetersinfant.org 

or go to www.stpetersinfant.org.

Women’s Couch to 5k group for beginners / re-starters locally in 

Hurst Green. Completely informal and fun get together. The goal is to 

build up over 9 weeks with 3 runs a week, and finish by running a 5k 

locally. Carmen would appreciate peer support so if you want to join 

her please contact her on 07815074236 / c.lambertsinger@gmail.com.

We are a locally based charity who support families 

                      with children under the age of 11 who are having 

                       some difficulties in their life, whether that be 

                       disabilities, mental health issues, bereavement, 

                       domestic abuse etc. Our home-visiting volunteers 

provide emotional and/or practical support. We are running a 

volunteer training course starting in April at our offices in Redhill. 

Next prep course starts: Thursday 18 April– 20 June, 9.30am-

2pm. We would particularly welcome volunteers from local BAME 

communities. Call Home Start on 01737 770220 or Email: 

info@home-starteastsurrey.org.uk.

We have been asked to tell readers the sad news of the passing of 

Dawn Haskins, 1930 – 2023. A funeral service was held on 5th 

February 2024. 



ACCOUNTANCY/BOOKKEEPING SERVICES

Tax Returns, VAT, PAYE, Bookkeeping etc.

Self Employed, Sole Traders, Small Businesses, 

Partnerships, Ltd Cos.

Prompt, Friendly and Personal Service

Ring Paul: 01883 730314 / 07766 953705

ALEX JONES FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Renowned Caring Service

Private Chapels of Rest

Day & Night Attention. Monumental Masonry

A totally independent Family Concern

Oxted 01883 730383   or  Lingfield  01342 832534

CAMERON BUILDING AND

LANDSCAPING SERVICES LTD

All aspects of general building undertaken

www.cameronservices.co.uk

Mobile 07855 894426                    01883 715856

CHARTFORDS TREES LIMITED

www.chartfordstrees.co.uk

Qualified & Insured Tree Surgeons

info@chartfordstrees.co.uk   01883 460160

CHOWLER DECORATIONS

All painting and wall coverings

35 years experience 

info@chowler.co.uk 01883 716450/07808 719383

CLASSIQUE CURTAINS AND DRESSES

Hand sewn curtains; soft furnishings; dressmaking 

and alterations

Call Debra on      07535 806308

www.classiquecurtainsanddresses.co.uk

CLEARANCE & HOUSE/OFFICE REMOVALS

Man & Van, Collections - Deliveries

Storage / House & Garage Clearance

PsP Logistics Ltd: 01883 713807

DAY'S GARAGE

Bodywork, MOT, Service & Repair, Car Sales

17 Hurst Green Road, Oxted, Surrey, RH8 9BS

01883 730058

DEWDNEY LANDSCAPING

Hard & soft landscaping, domestic or commercial

Email: info@dewdneylandscaping.co.uk

www.dewdneylandscaping.co.uk

Contact Robert Dewdney   01959 439818

FIREBIRD LOGS

Bulk and netted firewood. Free local delivery

firebirdlogs@hotmail.com

07766 695255

FIRST POST FENCING

Complete domestic fencing specialists

Fully insured

01883 717942  or mobile 07725 979 548

www.firstpostfencing.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER

Reliable professional service in the comfort

of your own home.  Melissa Barford

07885 933032 or 01959 569292

GCE ELECTRICAL SERVICES

24/7 Call Out Electrician

Domestic / Commercial, NAPIT Registered

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Call Gary:    07933 392956

GREENWELLS TREE SURGEONS

All aspects of tree work

E-mail: info@greenwellstreesurgeons.co.uk

www.greenwellstreesurgeons.co.uk

Contact Stuart Rimmington   01959 561101

GUTTERS

Clearing/unblocking, repairs, new installations

Call John Mulley: 07711 747640

 johnmulley1964@gmail.com

HOTTER HOMES

Central Heating Specialists       T: 01883 716116 / 

07967 324730 E: simon@hotterhomes.co.uk

H2O PLUMBING SERVICES

General plumbing, bathroom installations,

alterations, no job too small.  Free quotes.

City & Guilds trained MI/RP

Richard - Mobile  07876 450420    01883 712523

I.T. AIDE

Computer services.  Hardware & Software 

Installation & troubleshooting.  Virus removal.

Wired/wireless networking.  Tuition. 

Mobile 07799 164993        01883 380022

JACKSON-STOPS

National estate agents with local knowledge

www.jackson-stops.co.uk                  01883 712375

JEM HOME SERVICES

General House & Garden Maintenance

Painting, Tiling, Carpentry, General DIY

Pruning, Weeding, Hedge/Tree/Grass Cutting

Call Jon  -  Mobile  07906 029813    01883 712905

KAVBRO BUILD LTD

Units S & T, Lambs Business Park

Tilburstow Hill, South Godstone, RH9 8LJ

All Building Work Undertaken   01883 722100

KINGSMEAD PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC

www.kingsmeadphysio.co.uk

224 Pollards Oak Road, Hurst Green

R Galloway, J Moses         01883 712987

KNIGHTS GARDEN CENTRES

Betchworth   Godstone

01737 842099     01883 742275

LA BELLE ROOFING COMPANY LTD

www.labelleroofing.co.uk

All Aspects of Roofing Systems - Built-up-felt,

Asphalt, Tiling     mail@labelleroofing.co.uk

Jason Mobile      07887 541499

 

LINE DANCING

St Agatha’s Hall, Tuesday’s 7.30-9PM

07964 773 564 for details

VERY FRIENDLY CLASS

MGBuild

Extensions, Loft Conversions, Kitchens…

Big enough to cope, small enough to care

07553 264254    01732 865066

www.mgbuild.net

PAUL'S MOBILE BARBERS

Local barber, enhanced DBS, 30 years experience

bringing the barbers to you.   07717 307169

PIANO TUNER AND SMALL REPAIRS

Mr Kim Cooper A.N.C.M, 48 years experience

 01883 723134     Email kkianco@aol.com

PLOWDEN & SMITH 

Fine Art and Furniture Restoration.

Specialists in Traditional and Modern Paintings 

and Furniture,

Ceramics, Stone, Metal and Sculptures.

Complimentary estimates. 

Local collection and delivery available.

Call: 02088744005 

info@plowden-smith.com | www.plowden-smith.com

RESIDENTIAL SURVEYORS & VALUERS

Pre-acquisition Surveys/Valuations/Party Wall 

Matters.  Huxley Chartered Surveyors

info@huxleysurveyors.co.uk

07834 118601/07725 971256/01883 672055

RH HEATING AND PLUMBING

Highly recommended local family business

offering installation, servicing and repairs

01883 712714    or  07580 712714

STEPHEN GEAL

Painter & Decorator

All interior & exterior decorating

Fully insured Mob. 07714403598 

STEVEN HAWKINS

PLUMBING & HEATING LTD

Heating & plumbing services, bathroom 

installation, tiling, boiler changes, cylinder 

replacements.  City & Guilds Gas Safe registered

Tel  01732 863183      Mob 07980 607491

STONEMANS FUNERAL SERVICE

Family owned & run; private chapel;

prepaid funeral plans; home visits  01883 740123

SYCAMORE COURT

Oxted retirement apartments with services

24 hour staff, alarm call, domestic assistance,

laundry and lunches if required

www.sycamorecourt.co.uk 01883 723500

The Hurst Green News is delivered to 

nearly 3,000 homes in Hurst Green.

TO ADVERTISE

Please email: hgnewsad@gmail.com

Do you have a story you would like to 

include in the Hurst Green News?

Please email: hgncompiler@gmail.com

St Agatha’s Hall 
To enquire about booking, contact the

 

Booking Administrator: 

aggieshall@gmail.com 

or complete the form on the website:

 stagathashall.weebly.com/ 

contact.html
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